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Lake Joy Primary 

School Council 

December 10, 2020 

Present: Candice Scott, Jodi Short, Tara Hill, Chris Bentley, April Strevig, Tiffany Branson, and 

Carly Bogen, and April Strevig 

April Strevig started the meeting with the pledge.  She then opened the meeting and 

welcomed everyone.  

The agenda for the meeting was reviewed. Candice Scott then made a motion to approve 

the agenda.  Chris Bentley seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion 

carried.    

The minutes of the October meeting were reviewed.  Candice Scott then made a motion to 

approve the agenda.  Tiffany Branson seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and 

the motion carried.   

The first order of business was a review and approval of the Lake Joy Primary Bylaws and 

Guidelines for the School Council.  April stated that we are required to review these annually.  

The Bylaws and Guidelines were reviewed and approved.  Carly Bogen made the motion to 

approve with Candice Scott seconding the motion.   

We reviewed the Covid protocols and procedures.  All students are still in closed cohorts and 

we have classes in smaller cohorts inside of their cohorts.  We have had some individuals 

quarantined, and we will continue to follow guidelines as they are released from the CDC.  

Dr. Strevig has also had our building sprayed with EcoVasive again to continue to protect the 

staff and students.    

April discussed the school improvement plan and how wer are moving forward.  We 

continue to focus on reading.  The staff has continued to collect data from all assessments 

and is moving forward with targeted instruction.  In December, teachers sent out a current 

reading level for all students and specific goals that they are working on to move towards 

the next reading level.  Teachers are continuing to use Matching  Books to Readers to 

pinpoint levels and strategies needed to move to the next level.  Teachers are also looking at 

growth and making sure that we are just not trying to move quickly through the levels, but 

have a deeper understanding of each level of text and what students need to master that 

level.  We will collect data from MAP again in January.   

April also mentioned that we have an additional 45 students returning to in-person instruction 

in January.  
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Spirit Day zooms continue to take place and the students and staff are excited about 

participating and seem to enjoy the new “normal”. 

The Santa Drop will take place a little differently this year to follow Covid procedures.  This will 

be over zoom with a pre-recorded video. 

Jodi Short shared how independent and responsible the children seem to be this year.  That 

has been a huge positive seen throughout the building.   

With no additional discussions, a motion to adjourn was made by Tara Hill.  Jodi Short 

seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned.   

The next regularly scheduled council meeting is February 11, 2021.  


